
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Thank you Mr. Chairman and committee members. HB2546 authorizes the Kansas 

Military Board to transfer the Horton Armory to the city of Horton. 
When Kansas National Guard Armories were closed in 2010, all of them except one were 

transferred to the respective cities.  Horton was the exception.  This had to do with how the 
Horton Armory was deeded to the Kansas Military Board. 

Attached you will find the testimony of Kevin Hill who is the Horton City Attorney.  
HB 2546 would allow the Board to take the necessary legal steps to allow transfer of the 

property to the city of Horton. 
I stand for questions. 
 

Respectfully, 
 
Randy Garber 

 


